### **Local Schools**

TOP

# Bloomfield Board of Education Meeting Minutes - March 11, 2019

MARCH 18TH 2019 BY DEE LOFLIN

Bloomfield Board of Education Meeting Minutes - March 11, 2019

Bloomfield, Missouri - The Bloomfield Board of Education held their monthly board meeting on Monday, March 11, 2019. Below are the minutes from that meeting.

#### The board approved:

- 1. May 20 June 10, 2019 as the summer school dates
- 2. The district's insurance consortium, EBA, operating and cooperation agreement
- 3. The district's insurance plans for the 2019-2020 school year the plans are the same ones offered this school year.
- 4. To increase the insurance cap to \$450/month/employee.
- 5. Kiefner Brothers, Inc bid for the HS gym lobby expansion

During executive session, the board approved:

- 1. Resignation/retirement of Glenda Fortner effective the end of the 2018-19 school year
- 2. Resignation of Elizabeth Andrews effective the end of the 2018-19 school year
- 3. Certified Teacher list for 2019-2020

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/vcbg/Bloomfield-Board-of-Education-Meeting-Minutes--March-11-2019

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

TOP

## PBJHS Students Tour Garfield Street Landmarks

MARCH 18TH 2019 BY DEE LOFLIN

## PBJHS Students Tour Garfield Street Landmarks

Poplar Bluff Junior High seventh graders toured Wheatley School, Rattler's Grocery and Pleasant Hill Missionary Baptist Church—all of which are listed on the National Register of Historic Places—to learn about the cultural significance of the landmarks within the community.

The English class recently read "The Watsons go to Birmingham" about the civil rights movement, and then on Tuesday, Feb. 26, had the privilege of hearing from local black leaders about their firth-hand experiences growing up through integration, in recognition of Black History Month.

"School was everything; it was the hub of the community," recalled Carolyn Cooper, who retired from teaching at Junior High after 34 years. She noted that going from home life out into society "was like living in two different worlds."

Cooper was a graduate of the Wheatley Class of 1957, the last year before integration took effect within the Poplar Bluff school system beginning with upperclassmen at the secondary grade level. This was three years following Brown vs. the Board of Education, the milestone United States Supreme Court decision that established equal education in public schools.

She was accompanied by another lifelong educator, Genell Cole, who attended school for one year at Wheatley in the seventh grade before transferring to Junior High. "They prepared us intellectually... but not emotionally," Cole said. "Suddenly, I was the only little black child in class, like Ruby Bridges."

During a tour of the old classrooms upstairs—now a museum—Colvin McDonald shared about the legacy of the Wheatley Tigers, the school basketball team he was a member of prior to attending PBHS as a senior during the year of integration.

McDonald informed students that the varsity Tigers won the first state championship for Poplar Bluff in 1937 through the Missouri State Negro Interscholastic Athletic Association. Before blacks and whites competed in sports together, he said, they would occasionally scrimmage against the Mules outside of the public eye. "We beat those guys most of the time," McDonald claimed.

Serving as chaperone for the day, Tammie Newman, a Junior High communication arts teacher, shared how she attended fifth and sixth grade at Wheatley when the building was a neighborhood school within the R-I district in the mid-1970s, showing the students her former classrooms.

Afterward the students went across the street to Rattler's Grocery, a corner store that recently celebrated its 60th anniversary, and Newman remembered how her classmates used to look forward to going there after school for penny candies. The second-generation owner, Rex Rattler Sr., reminisced how he grew up helping his parents operate the store, and also attended school and church, all within a block radius on Garfield Street.

From there the students visited Pleasant Hill, next door to Wheatley, and learned about the over 100-year-old congregation from church secretary DaRonda Robinson. She took the seventh graders to the kitchen, explaining how Wheatley did not have its own

cafeteria, so the students would often eat there over the lunch hour.

Katherine Harris of the Wheatley Historical Preservation Association was credited for organizing the event. She received assistance from a group of volunteers of the John J. Pershing VA Medical Center, whom she made a connection with during the recent Martin Luther King Jr. Day celebration at Wheatley.

"We are proud of the growing partnership we have with the Wheatley Historical Preservation Association, and feel that this unique relationship presents an opportunity for our students in Poplar Bluff that are not available in other communities," stated Dr. Scott Dill, R-I superintendent. "By virtue of this historical landmark, our students have been afforded the chance to be a part of the living history of this community and to hear first-hand accounts about this amazing facility."

Pictured: Students learn about the Tuskegee Airmen, black military pilots during WWII, from Vietnam veteran Alan Johnson.

Photo and article submitted by Tim Krakowiak, Communications/Marketing Director, Poplar Bluff R-I School District

LAST UPDATED ON MARCH 18TH 2019 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/vcbk/PBJHS-Students-Tour-Garfield-Street-Landmarks

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

## Southwest Elementary 1st Graders Earn POR Awards

MARCH 18TH 2019 BY DEE LOFLIN

Southwest Elementary 1st Graders Earn POR Awards

Dexter, Missouri - Southwest Elementary honored 1st Grade students with Positive Office Referral certificates.

This award was presented to students who consistently showed the 3R's RESPECTFUL, RESPONSIBLE, and READY TO LEARN.

Each student received a certificate and a FREE Taco from Taco Bell.

Pictured back row from left to right: Avery Jones, Remington Adkins, Jaxon Rockafellow, and Faith Pilgrim.

Front row from left to right: Jaysa Wyatt and Axel Angel.

LAST UPDATED ON MARCH 18TH 2019 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/vcbm/Southwest-Elementary-1st-Graders-Earn-POR-Awards

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

# Southwest Elementary 2nd Grade Students Earn POR Certificates

MARCH 18TH 2019 BY DEE LOFLIN

Southwest Elementary 2nd Grade Students Earn POR Certificates

Dexter, Missouri - Southwest Elementary honored 2nd Grade students with Positive Office Referral certificates.

This award was presented to students who consistently showed the 3R's RESPECTFUL, RESPONSIBLE, and READY TO LEARN.

Each student received a certificate and a FREE Taco from Taco Bell.

Pictured back row from left to right: Hunter Spain, Even Carr, Clayton McGowan, Peyton Dudley, Billy Busse, Seth Rowland, and Liam Luttrull.

Front row from left to right: Hadley Walton, Elizabeth Robison, Braxton Graves, Ethan Harris, Kloey Reed, and Ally Budde.

LAST UPDATED ON MARCH 18TH 2019 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/vcbo/Southwest-Elementary-2nd-Grade-Students-Earn-POR-Certificates

Go to post



### More from ShowMe Times:

TOP

## Middle School Teacher Wins Classroom Makeover

MARCH 18TH 2019 BY DEE LOFLIN

#### Middle School Teacher Wins Classroom Makeover

Sixth grade reading teacher Terrie Sullivan of the Poplar Bluff Middle School was selected to receive an IKEA classroom makeover upon winning a drawing during the recent PB Connect conference.

With the \$400 gift certificate, Sullivan was able to better organize her classroom with storage totes, bins, mesh baskets, magazine boxes, letter trays and a bookshelf, plus a rolling cart, magnetic chalkboard, big face clock and a new chair, the teacher happily reported.

Sullivan picked out her items after doing some online research to see how other educators have been able to transform their classrooms at IKEA, according to district instructional coach Keri Jameson, co-organizer of the fifth annual PB Connect along with her colleague Stephanie Kuper. All the faculty who attended the in-house workshop were entered into the drawing for the event's grand prize.

Pictured: Student helpers (from left) Matthew Holloman, Cody McNiel, Lilly Coleman, Tervoris Causey, Ryan Burkhart and Blazin Crow assist teacher Terrie Sullivan with her shopping spree items.

Photo and article submitted by Tim Krakowiak, Communications/Marketing Director, Poplar Bluff R-I School District

Go to post



## More from ShowMe Times:

SUBSCRIBE TO "LOCAL SCHOOLS"

**ShowMe Gold Sponsors**